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Administrator refers to the Panel for 
review and advice. 

Under 33 U.S.C. 883a, et seq., 
NOAA’s National Ocean Service (NOS) 
is responsible for providing nautical 
charts and related information for safe 
navigation. NOS collects and compiles 
hydrographic, tidal and current, 
geodetic, and a variety of other data in 
order to fulfill this responsibility. The 
Hydrographic Services Review Panel 
provides advice on current and 
emerging oceanographic and marine 
science technologies relating to 
operations, research and development; 
and dissemination of data pertaining to: 

(a) Hydrographic surveying; 
(b) Shoreline surveying; 
(c) Nautical charting; 
(d) Water level measurements; 
(e) Current measurements; 
(f) Geodetic measurements; 
(g) Geospatial measurements; 
(h) Geomagnetic measurements; and 
(i) Other oceanographic/marine 

related sciences. 
The Panel has fifteen voting members 

appointed by the Administrator in 
accordance with 33 U.S.C. 892c. 
Members are selected on a standardized 
basis, in accordance with applicable 
Department of Commerce guidance. The 
Co-Directors of the Center for Coastal 
and Ocean Mapping/Joint Hydrographic 
Center and two other NOAA employees 
serve as nonvoting members of the 
Panel. The Director, NOAA Office of 
Coast Survey, serves as the Designated 
Federal Official (DFO). 

This solicitation is to obtain candidate 
applications for up to 11 full voting 
member vacancies on the Panel as of 
January 1, 2011. Additional 
appointments may be made to fill 
vacancies left by any members who 
choose to resign during 2010. Be 
advised that some voting members 
whose terms expire January 1, 2011 may 
be reappointed for another full term if 
eligible. 

If you submitted an application for 
the July 16, 2009 Federal Register 
Notice for membership solicitation, and 
are still interested in being considered 
for HSRP membership, you need to 
confirm your interest by contacting 
NOAA’s HSRP Program Coordinator, 
Kathy Watson, at 
Hydroservices.panel@noaa.gov or 301– 
713–2770 x 158. If you respond that you 
are still interested, your 2009 
application will remain valid and will 
be included in this 2010 selection. 

Voting members are individuals who, 
by reason of knowledge, experience, or 
training, are especially qualified in one 
or more disciplines relating to 
hydrographic surveying, tides, currents, 
geodetic and geospatial measurements, 

marine transportation, port 
administration, vessel pilotage, coastal 
or fishery management, and other 
oceanographic or marine science areas 
as deemed appropriate by the 
Administrator. Full-time officers or 
employees of the United States may not 
be appointed as a voting member. Any 
voting member of the Panel who is an 
applicant for, or beneficiary of (as 
determined by the Under Secretary) any 
assistance under 33 U.S.C. 892c shall 
disclose to the Panel that relationship, 
and may not vote on any other matter 
pertaining to that assistance. 

Voting members of the Panel serve a 
four-year term, except that vacancy 
appointments are for the remainder of 
the unexpired term of the vacancy. 
Members serve at the discretion of the 
Under Secretary and are subject to 
government ethics standards. Any 
individual appointed to a partial or full 
term may be reappointed for one 
additional full term. A voting member 
may serve until his or her successor has 
taken office. The Panel selects one 
voting member to serve as the Chair and 
another to serve as the Vice Chair. The 
Vice Chair acts as Chair in the absence 
or incapacity of the Chair but will not 
automatically become the Chair if the 
Chair resigns. Meetings occur at least 
twice a year, and at the call of the Chair 
or upon the request of a majority of the 
voting members or of the Under 
Secretary. Voting members receive 
compensation at a rate established by 
the Under Secretary, not to exceed the 
maximum daily rate payable under 
section 5376 of title 5, United States 
Code, when engaged in performing 
duties for the Panel. Members are 
reimbursed for actual and reasonable 
expenses incurred in performing such 
duties. 

Individuals Selected for Panel 
Membership 

Upon selection and agreement to 
serve on the HSRP Panel, you become 
a Special Government Employee (SGE) 
of the United States Government. 18 
U.S.C. 202(a) An SGE (s) is an officer or 
employee of an agency who is retained, 
designated, appointed, or employed to 
perform temporary duties, with or 
without compensation, for not to exceed 
130 days during any period of 365 
consecutive days, either on a fulltime or 
intermittent basis. Please be aware that 
after the selection process is complete, 
applicants selected to serve on the Panel 
must complete the following actions 
before they can be appointed as a Panel 
member: 

(a) Security Clearance (on-line 
Background Security Check process and 

fingerprinting conducted through 
NOAA Workforce Management); and 

(b) Confidential Financial Disclosure 
Report-As an SGE, you are required to 
file a Confidential Financial Disclosure 
Report to avoid involvement in a real or 
apparent conflict of interest. You may 
find the Confidential Financial 
Disclosure Report at the following Web 
site: http://www.usoge.gov/forms/ 
form_450.aspx 

Dated: April 14, 2010. 
Captain John E. Lowell, Jr., 
NOAA, Director, Office of Coast Survey, 
National Ocean Service, National Oceanic 
and Atmospheric Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2010–9138 Filed 4–20–10; 8:45 am] 
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ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted on or before June 21, 2010. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Diana Hynek, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6625, 
14th and Constitution Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at dHynek@doc.gov). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument and instructions should be 
directed to William Chappell, (301) 
713–2337 or 
william.chappell@noaa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 

The Magnuson-Stevens Fishery 
Conservation and Management Act 
(Magnuson Stevens Act) authorizes the 
establishment of Regional Fishery 
Management Councils to exercise sound 
judgment in the stewardship of fishery 
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resources through the preparation, 
monitoring, and revision of such fishery 
management plans under circumstances 
(a) which will enable the States, the 
fishing industry, consumers, 
environmental organizations, and other 
interested persons to participate in the 
development of such plans, and (b) 
which take into account the social and 
economic needs of fishermen and 
dependent communities. 

Section 302(j) of the Magnuson- 
Stevens Act requires that Council 
members appointed by the Secretary, 
Scientific and Statistical Committee 
(SSC) members appointed by a Council 
under Section 302(g)(1), or individuals 
nominated by the Governor of a State for 
possible appointment as a Council 
member, disclose their financial interest 
in any Council fishery. These interests 
include harvesting, processing, 
lobbying, advocacy, or marketing 
activity that is being, or will be, 
undertaken within any fishery over 
which the Council concerned has 
jurisdiction, or with respect to an 
individual or organization with a 
financial interest in such activity. 
Seated Council members appointed by 
the Secretary, including the Tribal 
Government appointee and SSC 
members, must file a financial interest 
form within 45 days of taking office and 
must provide an update of their 
statements at any time any such 
financial interest is acquired, or 
substantially changed. The National 
Marine Fisheries Service is in the 
process of revising the statement of 
financial interests form by adding 
clearer instructions, providing examples 
of submissions, and updating the form 
to provide a more appropriate intuitive 
format. 

The Secretary is required to submit an 
annual report to Congress on action 
taken by the Secretary and the Councils 
to implement the disclosure of financial 
interest and recusal requirements, 
including identification of any conflict 
of interest problems with respect to the 
Councils and SSCs and 
recommendations for addressing any 
such problems. 

The Act further provides that a 
member shall not vote on a Council 
decision that would have a significant 
and predictable effect on a financial 
interest if there is a close causal link 
between the Council decision and an 
expected and substantially 
disproportionate benefit to the financial 
interest of the affected individual 
relative to the financial interest of other 
participants in the same gear type or 
sector of the fishery. However, an 
affected individual who is declared 
ineligible to vote on a Council action 

may participate in Council deliberations 
relating to the decision after notifying 
the Council of his/her recusal and 
identifying the financial interest that 
would be affected. 

II. Method of Collection 
Respondents submit paper forms by 

mail. 

III. Data 
OMB Control Number: 0648–0192. 
Form Number: NOAA Form 88–195. 
Type of Review: Regular submission. 
Affected Public: Individuals or 

households. 
Estimated Number of Respondents: 

330. 
Estimated Time per Response: 35 

minutes. 
Estimated Total Annual Burden 

Hours: 193. 
Estimated Total Annual Cost to 

Public: $128.70. 

IV. Request for Comments 
Comments are invited on: (a) Whether 

the proposed collection of information 
is necessary for the proper performance 
of the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden 
(including hours and cost) of the 
proposed collection of information; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on respondents, including through the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 

Comments submitted in response to 
this notice will be summarized and/or 
included in the request for OMB 
approval of this information collection; 
they also will become a matter of public 
record. 

Dated: April 16, 2010. 
Gwellnar Banks, 
Management Analyst, Office of the Chief 
Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–9191 Filed 4–20–10; 8:45 am] 
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ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Written comments must be 
submitted on or before June 21, 2010. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Diana Hynek, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6625, 
14th and Constitution Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at dHynek@doc.gov). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument and instructions should be 
directed to Christina Package, (206) 
526–6683 or 
Christina.Package@noaa.gov, or Jennifer 
Sepez, (206) 526–6546 or 
Jennifer.Sepez@noaa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 

Workers come from many places 
inside and outside Alaska to work 
seasonally in its fish processing 
facilities. As a result, the population of 
an Alaska community with a fish 
processing plant can increase 
significantly during peak processing 
seasons. However, very limited 
information is available in a 
consolidated location or format about 
these fish processing facilities. The 
National Marine Fisheries Service’s 
Alaska Fisheries Science Center 
proposes to obtain such basic 
information, as an accurate number of 
individuals employed at each 
processing facility during the months of 
operation, the peak number of workers 
for processing various species by 
season, the ethnicity of processing 
workers, types of lodging and other 
accommodations and activities available 
for processing workers, whether or not 
the company provides meals for the 
processing workforce in a company 
galley, the interactions between 
seasonal processing workers and 
permanent residents of the community, 
and the history of the fish processing 
facility in the community. This type of 
information is important when 
attempting to forecast the possible social 
impacts of fishing regulations on 
communities which have an onshore 
fish processing facility. 
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